METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP

INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA 46240

M E M O R A N D U M

To:

Dr. James D. Mervilde, Superintendent
From:

Dr. Sheila C. Ewing, Director of Curriculum


Ms. Sylvia Lane, Director of Cultural Competency and Student Programs
Date:

October 23, 2009
Subject:
Request for Approval to Submit 2009-10 Title II, Part A Grant and 



Title IV, Safe and Drug Free Schools Grant
Please place the following two annually recurring, non-competitive grant applications on the Consent Agenda for the October 28 School Board meeting.  
Title II, Part A Grant

The Elementary and Secondary Education Act, Title II, Part A grant is designated for professional development and class-size reduction.  Our school district’s allocation for 2009 – 10 is $417,823.  The budget includes $215,004.54 to support four elementary teachers at our highest poverty schools.  The budget also includes $178,877.20 for professional development for our district and ten participating non-public schools within our district. Allocations for professional development are based on student enrollments in the district and participating non-public schools.  The district professional development allocation is $141,397.90.  At least $50,000 of the district allocation will be earmarked for International Baccalaureate training. The combined private school allocation is $37,479.30.
Title IV Grant

The Title IV Safe and Drug Free Schools grant is designated for activities and programs that establish, operate, and improve local programs of school drug and violence prevention and early intervention. Our district’s allocation for 2009 – 10 is $49,124.
The budget includes funding for district activities and programs, including drug testing and school-based prevention programs.  It also includes funding for the ten participating private schools for activities including student assistance programs, anti-bullying, and drug intervention.

Please let me know if you or School Board members have questions or need additional information.  
